Minutes

Liberal Arts & Sciences Full Meeting

January 21, 2014
Minutes

Liberal Arts & Sciences Meeting

October 16, 2012


Present: 
1. Meeting was called to order 3:15p.m.
2. The Presiding Officer, Insu Fenkl, briefly summarized the highlights of the previous semester in terms of LA&S Faculty Senate work. 
One central issue was the difficulty in staffing central committees positions, since volunteerism has been significantly down after the new contract. 

Current vacancies were announced for the 2013-15 term on the following committees: Salary Increase; Budget Goals & Plans; Educational Technology. There is also an opening on the GE Board for the 2013-2016 term. Elections planned for mid-February this semester.
Suggestions were solicited for the streamlining of central committees.

The administration’s erroneous policy on SEIs, applied by the interim Provost, has been changed back to the pre-existing policy for now (meaning Spring ’14 semester).  Since the current Provost has agreed that this merits further discussion, it is important to keep this issue under discussion if faculty want to maintain the policy per the bylaws. 

3. Interim Dean Stella Deen made her report. Among the topics mentioned: 

the LA&S Advisory Board and Student Advisory Group; the hiring of an administrative assistant; streamlining of faculty credit workload; the benefit to student learning in a 4-credit curriculum; review of the Liberal Ed. proposal; panel on pedagogy; improved communication in LA&S, highlighting the new LA&S Newsletter and website news feed for departments.

4. The Dean called for nominations for the LA&S Excellence in Service Award and for the Teacher of the Year Award as well as for a volunteer to serve on an ad hoc committee for the purpose of allocating Foundation funds for a speaker series.
 5. The LA&S Excellence in Scholarship Award was presented to Tom Festa of the English Department.
6. The Presiding Officer made a recommendation that LA&S faculty make use of the resources for faculty websites and become more familiar with the use of new technologies both for their own benefit and for the benefit of the institution as a whole. 
7. Meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.
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